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A recent study of six state-supported gambling treatment programs in Minnesota
evaluated  the  treatment  outcomes  of  944  clients  seeking  help  for  gambling
problems. Determining the criteria for “treatment success” is a necessary step in
this evaluation. While some might consider abstinence the appropriate measure of
success, others consider meaningful change in behavior to be treatment success.
Stinchfield & Winters (1996) presented three alternatives of treatment outcome
measures: 1) abstinence rates, 2) tests of statistical significance, and 3) clinical
significance  of  change.  Abstinence  rates  are  dichotomous  (abstinent  or  not
abstinent). This simplification may obscure gamblers’ gradual improvement over
time. Tests of statistical significance between pretest and posttest assessments
may not necessarily reveal whether the statistical change is clinically relevant.
This approach also emphasizes group statistics, not individual outcomes. Finally,
clinically significant change (shown below) can be measured by scores moving
from the clinical (problem) range of behavior to the normative (non-problem)
range of behavior. For gambling frequency, weekly or more frequent gambling
indicated “problem” gambling while monthly or less frequent gambling indicated
“non-problem” gambling. Gambling problem severity was measured by the SOGS,
where a score of 5 or higher was considered “problem” gambling. Stinchfield &
Winters prefer the third approach, as it measures change from pretreatment to
posttreatment as well as providing outcome results for individual clients. This
study found improvement from pretreatment to posttreatment using each of the
three methods.
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